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Mrs Young’s message…  

Dear Parents/Carers 

We have had a wonderful start to the half term and we are all excited about the many 
special events coming up over the next 6 weeks.  

 
We are currently in the process of completing our first 'cookery' DT units across school 
and it's been great to see children enjoying the sessions and developing their skills.  
 
Today we held a remembrance service in school - this was a poignant and reflective 
service and I'm always so proud of how the children conduct themselves at these 
events.  
 
Thank you for your support in purchasing poppies and other items for the Royal British 
Legion - we will continue selling items next week and will then send money raised to 
the charity themselves.  
 
Next week we will be recognising Anti Bullying Week and this will all start on Monday 
with 'Odd Sock Day' - this is always such an important week where we take time to re-
member the negative impact bullying can cause, different types of bullying and the im-
portance of celebrating differences and being kind! 
 
Thank you to all those parents who have logged into our new Spider communication 
system. From January, this will be the main source of communication between school 
and home with texts and emails no longer being sent. We will be looking to go 
'paperless' too and so letters and newsletters will begin to be sent via the Spider app 
also. With that in mind, I do urge you to download the app and log in as soon as possi-
ble.  
 
Which Way Now continues for Y3 next week as does swimming for Y4 - busy bees in 
Lower Key stage 2! 
Have a lovely weekend, Mrs Young 

Our Value this half 
term is: 

FAITH THROUGH  

PEACE 

Learning and Growing Together in Faith, Hope and Love 



AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

96.6% 

Our aƩendance for the year so far 
is: 

96.4% 

  196 

pupils with       
perfect aƩendance 

this week! 

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

96.6% 

Year 1 96.2% 

Year 2 95.3% 

Year 3 95.3% 

Year 4 97.3% 

Year 5  96.7% 

Year 6  98.7% 

Reception 94.7% 



Headteacher’s Award WINNERS 

Being ArƟculate Learners 

Diary Dates—w.b. 13.11.23 
13/11/2023—Year 4 Swimming for rest of term) 

13/11/2023—AnƟ-bullying Week BEGINS 

13/11/2023—Odd Socks Day for AnƟ-bullying week 

13/11/2023—Apple of my Eye Workshop for Y6 

13/11/2023—Y2 visit to Parish Church 

13/11/2023—Y5 visit to St Helens Library 

14/11/2023—Which Way Now Project for Year 3 

15/11/2023—Mental Health Workshops for KS2.  

16/11/2023—NSPCC Workshops for Y5/Y6.  

16/11/2023—Nursery Rhyme Week Parent Showcase for 
RecepƟon and Nursery.  

17/11/2023—Reading Coffee Morning 

RECEPTION 

 

Riyanka Vageesan 

YEAR 1 

 

Emily Gibbons 

YEAR 2 

 

Heath Devereux 

YEAR 3 

 

Kornelia  

Sampolska 

YEAR 4 

 

Logan Bamber 

YEAR 5 

 

Serenity 
McQuade 

YEAR 6 Jack Dunphy 

NURSERY Nala Bamber 

Individual and Sibling Photographs 

Individual and Sibling photographs will 
take place in school on Thursday 16th 

November.  

Please ensure children 
aƩend in full school uniform. 
No PE kit to be worn on this 

day.  

PE DAYS AUTUMN 2 

MONDAY—YEAR 4         

(YEAR 4 SWIMMING 9:30AM-10:30AM) 

TUESDAY—YEAR 1 & YEAR 3 

WEDNESDAY—YEAR 2, YEAR 3, YEAR 5 & YEAR 6 

THURSDAY—NURSERY, RECEPTION, YEAR 5 & 
YEAR 6.  

FRIDAY—YEAR 1, YEAR 2 & YEAR 4 

Full PE kit on these days.  

Black tracksuit/shorts and plain 
white T.Shirt (logo opƟonal) 

NO SLOGAN/BRANDED T SHIRTS 
OR BRIGHT COLOURS. THIS IS PART 
OF SCHOOL UNIFROM AND EXPEC-
TATIONS MUST BE FOLLOWED. 



 

Event Date  

Open Day  Monday 13th November @10am 
Wednesday 15th November @ 
4:30pm 

Individual and siblings Photographs  Thursday  16th November 2023 

Odd Socks AnƟ-Bullying Fundraising Monday 13th November 

Own clothes day  Friday 24th November 2023 

Christmas Bingo (In classes - £1 per 
game) 

5th December 2023 

Christmas Dinner Day 13th December 2023 

Parish Christmas Fair 14th December – 3:15 start 

School NaƟvity 19th & 20th December 2023 

School Christmas Party  Friday 22nd December 2023 

Close for Christmas  Friday 22nd December 2023 

Y4 Monday Swimming—All term All Term 

Reading Coffee Morning 17th November @ 9am  

Choir Christmas Sing 6th December 

Nursery Rhyme Week—Parent/
Carer Showcase (Nursery and Recep-
Ɵon) 

16th November 2023 

Pots Of Gold—Year 6 trip to Shake-
speare North Playhouse 

30th November 2023 

Autumn 2— Dates for your diary  







Admissions 

APPLYING FOR A PRIMARY SCHOOL PACE FOR SEPTEMEBER 2024 

If your chid turns 4 between 1 September 2023 and 31 August 2024, he or she will transfer to 
primary school in September 2024. The website www.sthelens.gov.uk/admissions is open 

for parents to apply online. You will be notified on 16th April 2024 confirming your child’s 
place.  

The closing date for applications is 15th January 2024 

If you have any issues with admissions please speak to the school office of the school admis-
sions team on 01744671030 or email schooladmissions@sthelens.gov.uk.  

NaƟvity 2023 

The NaƟvity this year will take place on Tuesday 19th 
and Wednesday 20th December. More informaƟon about Ɵckets 

coming soon.  

Nursery, RecepƟon, Y1 and Y2 parents. You will have received a leƩer 
before half term regarding your child’s naƟvity  

costume.   

Speak to your child’s class teacher if you need more informaƟon.  



Wider OpportuniƟes Band 

If your child has just started learning a musical instrument, 
come and join our FREE Wider OpportuniƟes Band. This will be 

starƟng up again at St Helens Town Hall from 4-5pm.  

The group is aimed at students who play any instrument and 
have just started out on their musical journey. The ensemble 

will run on Wednesdays during in term Ɵme and have the  

opportunity to perform in concerts and events across the year. 
To join and start, simply complete the consent form using the 

link below -  

hƩps://www.sthelens.gov.uk/musicconsent 

 



 

 

 

AnƟ Bullying Week/Odd Socks Day 

The theme for AnƟ-Bullying Week 2023 is ‘Make a Noise about Bullying’ 

The theme of Make A Noise About Bullying came about following consultation 
with teachers and pupils by the Anti-Bullying Alliance which coordinates Anti-

Bullying Week every year in England, Wales and Northern Ireland. Teachers and 
children wanted a theme that empowered them to do something positive to coun-

ter the harm and hurt that bullying causes. 

Following the success of the campaign in 2022 – when 80% of schools marked 
the week, reaching over 7.5 million children and young people – Anti-Bullying 

Week will remind everyone whether it’s in school, at home, in the community or 
online, we can bring an end to bullying. 

The week also kicks off on Monday 13th November with Odd Sock Day! 

The idea is to wear odd socks to school or work to highlight that we are all unique and to 
spread kindness on the first day of AnƟ-Bullying Week.                                                                         

The event is sponsored by children's TV star Andy Day and his band Andy and the Odd 
Socks.  

We can’t wait to see all of your odd socks on Monday 13th November.  

If you are able to donate £1 on Monday 13th November via School Money, then all do-
naƟons will be    given to the charity ‘The AnƟ Bullying Alliance’. 

Thank you. 







Dear Parent/Carer 

NSPCC’s Speak out. Stay safe. programme 

I am pleased to inform you that we are parƟcipaƟng in the NSPCC’s Speak out. Stay safe. 
Programme this term. Speak out. Stay safe. is a programme for children aged 5-11 which 
aims to help children understand abuse in all its forms and to recognise the signs of abuse. 
Children are taught to speak out if they are worried, either to a safe adult or Childline. 
 
This child friendly programme is aligned with the curriculum and consists of age 
appropriate virtual assemblies and supporƟng classroom based acƟviƟes which we have 
reviewed, alongside NSPCC volunteer led face to face workshops for children aged 6-7 and 
9-11. The content is delivered in an engaging and interacƟve way with the help of the 
NSPCC mascot Buddy. If you would like to know more about the Speak out. Stay safe. 
programme visit www.nspcc.org.uk/speakout. 


